
May 2016 Minutes 

 
Greetings to all Rams Members. I hope everyone had a fantastic May so far. I understand 
the meeting minutes are behind but I have been traveling non-stop for 3 weeks. After 
competing at Topgun I was home for 2 days and gone for another 10 at Joe Nall. I was 
happy to see some of the rams members there. If we missed, you at the meeting here is a 
recap of what old and new business was discussed. It was a very quick meeting. 
 
The meeting was opened at 7:03 p.m.  
There were no new members to be voted in. 
March minutes were approved by Ken Kayser and Nelson Hole all were in favor of. 
Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of O.B. of $17,320……in addition to 
the $5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” Chris Baker and Butch Pendergrass made 
motions to approve the budget and all approved 
 
OLD BUSINESS  

1. Ken Blackford showed us what the new Frequency Board. He has done a 
wonderful job and will make it easy for those still using 72mhz to exercise safe 
frequency control. 

2. John Welcome and Butch Pendergrass discussed the success of the warbird 
event. It was a great event with Saturday being a wash. Thanks to all who 
helped. Jennifer Welcome did a wonderful job in the Heli Deli. 

3. Butch Pendergrass reported that the work on the ditch was complete.  
4. Charlie reported that the contracted field repairs would start that Saturday. 

Please everyone be patient as we update the field. 
 

 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS  

1. Rod Stuffer reported that the Sanction Dates for the Heli event are June 24,25,26 
2. Winston Salem club “WSRC” wanted us to know that the club has Hotdogs, 

Hamburgers and flying on the first Thursday of every month. 
3. 50/50 Winner was George Shrek and he won $43 and the club made $43 
4. Meeting was closed at 7:38 

 
 

 
John Welcome 
Rams Secretary 
336-303-2245 
jfwelcome@gmail.com 
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